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MEMORANDUM 
DATE: 11-30-21 
TO: Interim-City Manager Mark Lynch 
FROM: Chief Daniel Pasquariello 

SUBJECT: Public Safety Department Report DECEMBER  2021 
 

STAFF REPORT 
 
PATROL 
 

• Officer Martin Gardiner has returned to Dillingham after spending 17 weeks at the 
Public Safety Academy in Sitka.  When he started in July there were 34 recruits in his 
class.  The recruits were a mix of state troopers, municipal police officers, park rangers, 
and VPSOs. Only 25 of the recruits graduated the academy.  Officer Gardiner received 
the Defensive Tactics award for excelling in that area of training. 

 
 

 
 

Officer Martin Gardiner receiving the Defensive Tactics award  
at the Public Safety Academy in Sitka. 
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• The rotational officers are now able to work independently.  They are all experienced 
officers and are adapting very easily to policing in Dillingham. 
 

• This is greatly reducing the amount of over-work performed by the resident officers. We 
currently have 3 resident positions and 4 rotational positions. 

 
• We have one vacant resident officer position and are advertising to fill it. 

 
 
DISPATCH 
 

• Dispatch is fully staffed. 
 

• We hired a new dispatcher, Kathy Yukluk-Solis.  She is currently in training. 
 

• We have started providing 1800 hour radio checks once again for the new EMS teams.  
Having an operational EMS and Fire Department has immensely lowered the stress 
level of our dispatchers. 

 
 
CORRECTIONS 
 

• We hired a new corrections officer, Saundra Larson. She has been trained and is now 
working shifts on her own. 
 

• Having three trained COs means that police officers no longer have to perform double 
duty by watching the inmates in the jail. Unfortunately, having only three COs means 
that they have to work overtime to cover the jail 24/7. 

 
• We still have 2 vacant corrections officer positions and are advertising to fill them. 

 
 
ANIMAL CONTROL 
 

• ACO Dan Boyd is back!  He was on vacation for a month, now he’s back!                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        
 
 
DMV 
 

• DMV agent Gary Pullon continues to provide friendly, informative service to customers.  
He is also exceptionally efficient at providing administrative assistance to the 
department. 
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HAPPY HOLIDAYS from the Dillingham Police 

Department!!! 
 

 


